At the Annual Whittington Parish Meeting held on Tuesday 28th April 2009, at approx. 7.15 p.m., following the dedication of a tree in memory of Steve Tanner, at Whittington Village Hall.
2009.00 Welcome

The Chairman welcomed everyone present, and explained the purpose and format of the meeting 
2009.01 Attendance. 

The Chairman requested those present to sign in on the register of attendance being circulated. There were 10 Parishioners and 4 guests.
Apologies:   Had been received from Margret Hallmark and Marion Wiltshire.
2009.02 Minutes of Parish Meeting Held 22nd April 2008.

Copies of the Draft Minutes had been distributed to those present. On them proposal of L.R. Wiltshire, seconded by the Chairman they were adopted without demur.
2009.03 Matters Arising from item 2009.02 - not dealt with elsewhere on agenda.

None. 
2009.04 Whittington Parish Council - Chairman’s Report. 

Martin Baker highlighted progress with the reestablishment of the bus stop on the Pershore Road and the termination of its use as a “park and ride” layby. He noted the diligence of the lengthsman, and the benefit of the scheme for the village, and remarked upon the success of last year’s “Village Clean Up” litterpick and its engendering Community Spirit. As always planning matters had engaged the Council’s attention most notably in terms of the Phase 2 revisions to the WMRSS; the SWJCS and proposals for the new Worcester City F.C. stadium at Nunnery Way.
He remarked on the Council’s decision to provide its own independent website.

2009.05 Police Report.

Neither P.C. Dene Storr nor PCSO Alex Fogwill was present and no report had been submitted.
2009.06 Presentation of Village Charities Accounts.

L.R. Wiltshire gave a resume of the Fanny Clifton and Elizabeth Stephens (village) charities noting no alterations other than the accrual of interest. A copy of the Accounts was passed to the Clerk to the Parish Council.
2009.07 Village Hall - Report by Chairman of Village Hall Mgt.  Committee.

L.R. Wiltshire noted another successful year for the Hall which continued to be well used and profitable, even without the £4,000 grant received from Awards For All. At the end of the Hall’s last financial year the building fund stood at around £70,000.
Negotiations were in progress for resiting the hall failing which refurbishment or redevelopment were options. 

He encouraged continuing support for the hall and thanked supporters for their work over the past year, especially R.A. Phillips for his input in securing the Awards For All grant.

Questions from those present led to more detailed information and discussion over proposals for future development/redevelopment/refurbishment of the Hall.
2009.08 County & District Councillor's Report/s.

Councillor Rob Adams had submitted apologies for his possible late arrival. The Chairman thus adjourned this item until his arrival. He arrived during the Presentation by F. Hill of CPRE, and made his report immediately thereafter, but for consistency it is reported here.
Councillor Adams referred to the ongoing Phase 2 revision of the WMRSS and the SWJCS, indicating the problems it posed to the Councils and to the villages affected. He was strongly opposed in principle to the reduction of the green “strategic gaps” which no longer formed part of the WMRSS or SWJCS provisions. He noted the cost of infrastructure indicted by the County Council (£>800m) of which only some £500m was secured, £150m possible other funding had been identified but not secured leaving a shortfall of >£150m. With the downturn in the economic climate and the funding burden likely to be imposed on developers, he wondered what was the future for development in lines with the WMRSS & SWJCS, especially with requirements for up to 40% of developments to be “affordable homes”. He suggested that a wider spread of development with ALL parishes taking small amounts of homes (10 to 20) up to 2026 might be better than the major conglomerations which were being proposed and which he feared might become the slums of the future. He referred to the Worcester Parkway (which in principle he supported) proposals at Norton which were still ongoing and subject soon to review, and to press reports for a waste to energy facility (incinerator) which he had been categorically promised would not be co-located at Norton with the WMRF (Envirosort) facility.
He referred to the “Pershore Transport Questionnaire” and was surprised that this had not been sent to residents of Whittington. He was to look into this. He noted the County and District Council Tax increases (2.94% and 2.5% respectively) and his satisfaction that these had been reduced below & maintained at (respectively) last year’s levels. 

He reported on the County Council’s highways provision including an extra £3m for footway maintenance, and the provision of an additional £2m for flood mitigation.

He noted the WDC provision of £75,000 for community grants and County Council funding (via councillors) for youth and health oriented projects; whilst regretting the withdrawal of the WDC financial support for the Village Clean Up bursary scheme.
He closed by thanking the chairman, the Parish Council, and the Clerk, for their support and assistance over the last year.

2009.09 Whittington Church.
Rev. Duncan Ballard submitted a copy of the Annual Report and Financial Statement of the DCC to the Clerk.
He went on to refer to the amalgamation of St. Martin with St. Peter and Whittington Churches in the Benefice under a District Church Council. He had taken over as vicar for Whittington from Philip Jones. 

Improved liaison with the Community was an aim and this had already commenced with each pupil at Whittington School participating in at least one “church” event each term, and the provision of funding to be able to present a bible to each leaver. Outdoor services were being organised to encourage village participation, with proposals for a symbolic rogation tide beating of the bounds (of the churchyard this year) and the proposal for the “klypping” of the Church in July/August.

In response to a question it was acknowledged that the grassed paths of the churchyard had been deleteriously affected by wet weather and surface compaction. Resolution was being sought, but it would not be possible to provide hard surfaced paths without a faculty which was unlikely to be forthcoming. The Clerk offered to supply details of grass reinforcement systems. 
2009.010 Whittington School.
The School was not represented.
2009.011 Whittington Pre-School and Play Group.

The Group was not represented.
2009.012 Any Other Business.
In response to a question the Clerk advised that all bodies included on the agenda had been invited to participate.
2009.013 Date of Next Annual Parish Meeting.

Subject to availability of the venue the next Annual Parish Meeting was set for 20th April 2010.
After the formal business of the meeting, Frank Hill of CPRE Worcester spoke on the effects on Whittington of developments taking place and proposed around Worcester City
Following this presentation, R.C. Adams having arrived during its course, the Chairman invited him to give his report. This he did - the content is minuted above under the relevant item.

The Meeting closed at 21.15 Hrs. with the Chairman thanking all speakers, and all present for attending







